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Sarah Kimrey

To: Sarah Kimrey
Subject: RE: Remote participation policy

From: Robert Hornik <Hornik@broughlawfirm.com>  
Sent: Thursday, February 1, 2024 2:57 PM 
To: Kevin Hornik <khornik@broughlawfirm.com>; Sarah Kimrey <Sarah.Kimrey@hillsboroughnc.gov> 
Cc: Jen Della Valle <Jen.DellaValle@hillsboroughnc.gov>; Marshall Grayson <marshall.grayson@hillsboroughnc.gov> 
Subject: RE: Remote participation policy 
 
I think that’s a safe path to take, too… 
 

 

 

  

Phone 919-929-3905 
Mobile 919-614-0204 
Web www.broughlawfirm.com  
Email hornik@broughlawfirm.com 

 

Robert E. Hornik, Jr. 
Partner 
1526 E. Franklin St., Ste. 200 
Chapel Hill, NC 27514 

  

 

 
Confidentiality Notice: This message and its attachments may be an attorney-client communication and as such is privileged 
and confidential.  If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient or an agent responsible for delivering it to the intended 
recipient, you are hereby notified that you received this document in error and that any review, dissemination, distribution or 
copying of this message is strictly prohibited.  If you have received this communication in error, please notify me immediately by 
e-mail and delete the message. 
 
Public Records: This message and its attachments, and any response you may provide, may be subject to North Carolina Public 
Records law. 

 

 

 
 

From: Kevin Hornik <khornik@broughlawfirm.com>  
Sent: Thursday, February 1, 2024 2:25 PM 
To: Sarah Kimrey <Sarah.Kimrey@hillsboroughnc.gov>; Robert Hornik <Hornik@broughlawfirm.com> 
Cc: Jen Della Valle <Jen.DellaValle@hillsboroughnc.gov>; Marshall Grayson <marshall.grayson@hillsboroughnc.gov> 
Subject: RE: Remote participation policy 
 
Sarah, 
 
I think that’s a reasonable recommendation and it’s consistent with the SOG’s recommendations. This is a legal 
gray area, and there may be a reasonable basis to argue that Commissioners who attend remotely can be counted 
toward a quorum and can vote. But I would not recommend that the Town volunteer to be the legal test subject for 
that theory. 
 
Please feel free to let me know if you have any other questions! 
 
Thanks for your time, 
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Phone 919-929-3905 
Mobile 919-614-2835 
Web www.broughlawfirm.com  
Email khornik@broughlawfirm.com  

 

Kevin R. Hornik 
Partner 
1526 E. Franklin St., Ste. 200 
Chapel Hill, NC 27514 

  

 

 
Confidentiality Notice: This message and its attachments may be an attorney-client communication and as such is privileged 
and confidential.  If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient or an agent responsible for delivering it to the intended 
recipient, you are hereby notified that you received this document in error and that any review, dissemination, distribution or 
copying of this message is strictly prohibited.  If you have received this communication in error, please notify me immediately by 
e-mail and delete the message. 
 
Public Records: This message and its attachments, and any response you may provide, may be subject to North Carolina Public 
Records law. 

 

 

 
 

From: Sarah Kimrey <Sarah.Kimrey@hillsboroughnc.gov>  
Sent: Thursday, February 01, 2024 10:04 AM 
To: Kevin Hornik <khornik@broughlawfirm.com>; Robert Hornik <Hornik@broughlawfirm.com> 
Cc: Jen Della Valle <Jen.DellaValle@hillsboroughnc.gov>; Marshall Grayson <marshall.grayson@hillsboroughnc.gov> 
Subject: Remote participation policy 
 
Hi Kevin and/or Bob, 
 
I’m reaching out for your advice on draŌing a remote parƟcipaƟon policy for the Board of Commissioners 
meeƟngs. In my research I have come to the following conclusions: 
 

 Per G.S. 166A-19.24 remote meeƟngs are allowed only under Governor or General Assembly declared 
SOE. 

 The city quorum and voƟng statutes (G.S. 160A-74 and G.S. 160A-75) seem to require physical 
presence, but they’re not clear one way or another.   

 It is not clear if G.S. 143-318.13 can be used for modern remote meeƟngs. 
 

Therefore, my recommendaƟon is to allow remote parƟcipaƟon for discussion/debate only; remote 
parƟcipants would not count towards a quorum or be allowed to vote on any maƩer. Please advise if you 
agree with this recommendaƟon or provide addiƟonal guidance/recommendaƟon. 
 
FYI – We are expecƟng one absence and one member parƟcipaƟng remotely for the Feb. 26 work session. In 
the absence of a local policy, I don’t believe we can allow the remote parƟcipant to count towards quorum or 
vote at this meeƟng. 
 
Thanks, 
Sarah 
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Sarah Kimrey 
Town Clerk | Human Resources Technician 

Town of Hillsborough  

101 E. Orange St., Hillsborough, North Carolina  

Office: 919-296-9443 

   

Email correspondence to and from this address may be subject to the North Carolina public records law and may be disclosed to third 

parties.  

 
 


